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College Council Meeting
Monday, February 3, 2025
5:30 pm Council Meeting 
Allegany Room

Meeting Minutes

               
1.  Call Meeting to Order-Chair Nasca – 5:04pm.

2.  Minutes of Previous Meeting-Chair Nasca- Motion to approve meeting minutes from last meeting by Mr. Ron Nasca and seconded by Ms. Carrie Redman.  Minutes were approved as presented. 

3.    College Council Acting Chair’s Report-Acting Chair Ron Nasca
Chair Nasca shared that there has been some movement regarding the council appointments.  
He also introduced Jalon Rainey our new student representative for the college council. 
· Civic Engagement Awards- given each year.  
· Two faculty nominees – Jen Chiaino a dispatcher at UPD was nominated because of donating her time and food to pantry, works also with domestic violence victims in the area and works a youth camp in the summer, Alan Vlakancic an Architecture faculty member involved in several civic engagement activities, and volunteering in HS for Architecture group, and development of architectural designs in our surrounding towns.  
· Chair Nasca makes a motion to approve both faculty/staff nominations.  All voted “yes” to approve.  
· Four student nominees – Bee Williams- civic engagement advocate works with the food pantry, village clean-up, mega sale, student lead in an alternative spring break for habitat for humanity, domestic violence fundraising. Connor Welsh- oversees project porcupine sustainable projects, and leads all sustainability initiatives on campus, Jordan Henry- is a peer mentor for many students to get them involved, she came up with multiple activities for the pet project for vet tech and worked with building trades to have these built and installed at the animal shelter, Mamadou Barry-participated in the alternative spring break trips, she did flood relief on her own time in the region, and other projects during disasters. 
· Chair Nasca makes the motion to award all four students with the award. Ms. Redman seconded the motion, and all voted “yes” to approve all four nominees. 
· VP Sammons shared the timing of the closure of nominations always falls right before our February meeting he wondered if they would be amendable to move the date up so that the committee could process and compile the nominations prior to our February meeting.  This would shorten the nomination timeline by 2 weeks.  VP Sammons suggested January 17th.  
Executive Session – Chair Nasca motioned to go into Executive session, Mr. Jack Benjamin seconded.  Chair Nasca entered the executive session at 5:44pm.   Chair Ron Nasca motioned to leave executive session, and Ms. Carrie Redman seconded.  We returned to regular session meeting at 6:02pm. 

	      4.	President’s Updates – President Steve Mauro 
· Dr. Mauro shared a brief update that we are in z phenomenal position in enrollment, construction is moving along as scheduled. We are working on new programming and new space development for the future of ASC.  Online and HS programs, micro-credentialing, expanding traditional programming and other ways to grow.  We are as an institution working on new and innovative things but without compromise of quality.  With new programs means we need new spaces.  We have done space utilization studies and are in the stage of determining ways to transform existing spaces into new usable spaces.  The upper grass field we have could potentially get a turf surface to make it more useable.  The Betty Brown field could be developed for outdoor space use.  Disc golf was added, nature trail was updated, but we need further development.  We are also looking at the ACES garage and what that space can be used for.  The pool renovation/filling it in is being studied.  The Boiler plant is another unused space that could be developed into program space.  The Pioneer Landing, which is being currently used as a surge space for allied health is another space that can be developed in the future. He also shared we have been developing livable spaces for faculty and staff who might need short term housing either upon moving to the area, or a short term overnight stay in one of the dorm rooms. 

5. Senior Staff Updates (Brief reports only!)  

 -Human Resources/CCET & Student Affairs  
VP Sammons shared that MacKenzie west lounges and common spaces have been getting upgrades. Civic Engagement has been very heavy the last month.  We had 5 NWTC students who went down south to work with Habitat for Humanity.  There have been lots of civic initiatives across campus.  He also reported that we have had several mental health counselors left for other jobs, so we have been trying to fill those positions quickly.  There has been a big increase in use of the Oasis space. Matt DiRado shared that accessibility and testing issues have come up and have been of higher need with only two people working to accommodate these issues.  

 -Enrollment Management (Vice President Kishan Zuber)
VP Zuber shared we are finishing up spring, those numbers are coming in where we anticipated.  The census is coming up Monday.  Fall 2025 enrollment is still trending well ahead.  We are currently about 130 deposits ahead of past years for this date.  We do have a few programs in applied tech already on waitlist.  Financial Aid packages went out today, this should drive deposits up more and we are many weeks away from where we were last year.  
Admitted student days are coming up and we are working on getting students to campus.  One this Saturday, and several through March and April as well as a NYC event.  The website continues to move forward.  The new billing system seems to be working, and bills are being processed.  There will be work to upgrade our student portal.  

	-Academic Affairs – (Vice President Carrie Cokely) 
	VP Cokely shared that we are tracking retention for spring, and we are up about 2% over last year.  85% retention overall.  Our winter session that just finished we saw an increase in enrollment and revenue. We have a new interim dean for SAMET.  We hired him through the registry, and he is on contract for 6 months.  Search is starting for that Dean position.  We received a grant from SUNY to develop some electric charging station curriculum and install charging stations. We recently hired a new internship coordinator, and she will be helping us identify internships at the Collegiate and in the village.  We will also be adding a car share program through Enterprise on campus for students to rent a car for transportation.  This will be funded through SUNY the first year.  We applied for a capital grant for sim labs for healthcare.  We are exploring a couple of different options in Buffalo, outside of NWTC.  UB wants us to work with them to develop a program for workforce training.  Still exploring a potential partnership with Habitat for Humanity to provide building trades programs to teach onsite classroom training.   

	-Economic Development – (Vice President Craig Clark)
	VP Clark shared that they are doing the Alleycat wind project in Rushford/Centerville. 1.2B project.  IDA will be able to set up a revolving loan fund.  Small and large businesses will benefit from that.  They are instituting an EPA grant.  The county will be doing a housing study in the county.  In the college side, he has been working on getting the asphalt program up and running. We will do the certification here on campus.  

 -Institutional Advancement (Vice President Danielle White) 
VP White shared that fundraising is going very well this year.  They have raised $7.1M this year.  They are at $29M of their $25M goal.  They are holding an estate planning class.  They are hosting a virtual alumni update event.  She also shared they have submitted $7.9M in grants this year. 

 -Finance and Administration (Vice President Ryan LaBrozzi)
VP LaBrozzi shared that they have been doing a lot of studies on facilities spaces to start us on projects and put them out to bid. SUCF doesn’t want to fund the pool space or field house, we are working to move these projects sooner and do some of this work in house.  Other projects in progress- Ag. Sci project the abatement is coming along, and we are now able to commandeer the cooler system that is only a year old and reuse it somewhere else on campus. Pioneer Center received some additional funding to fully fund that project.  Truck and Diesel project is moving along.  Sr. Electrical 3 is on track to be completed by May.  The infrastructure project is complete minus some remedial work.  Working through some reorganizational things in Business Affairs which he is excited about.  
  
6.  Constituency Reports -Alumni Representative (Mr. Jack Benjamin) 
Mr. Benjamin shared that the campaign kick-off meeting went great a couple of weeks ago at the Golisano Institute.  He thinks it is a great group of people to lead the effort.  Next meeting is February 19th.   

  -Faculty Representative (Mr. Matthew DiRado) 
Mr. DiRado shared that the discussions at Senate have been around the College in the HS program.  Making sure college level assessments are taking place.  Chancellor also recognizes the need to support DEI initiatives in classrooms.  AI policy finally is available and a committee to work on this policy.  
  
  -Student Representative (Jalon Rainey) 
Jalon shared that the student senate government is working on updating binders for new representatives.  They are also actively looking for ways to give back to the community.  

 -ACT Update (Mr. Ronald Nasca)
Chair Nasca shared ACT Will be redoing the bi-laws for ACT.  They will also start offering orientation for new members.  

		   8.   Unfinished Business – N/A

                9.   New Business – N/A

							Motion to adjourn by Mr. Ron Nasca and seconded by Ms. Carrie Redman. The meeting adjourned at 6:56 pm.  
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